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SHORELINE COMMUNITY COLLEGE 

CHRYSLER’S MOPAR CAP ADVISORY COMMITTEE MEETING 

 

PROGRAM:  MOPAR CAP    DATE:  May 28, 2014 

PLACE:         McNaughton Room #2120   TIME:  11:30 a.m. 

 

Present:   James Zerhire, Dwayne Lanes CJD 

                                         William Leavitt, Rairdon’s Smokey Pt. 

                                          

                     College Representatives: 

                                        Ken Campbell, Chrysler MOPAR CAP Instructor 

       Bob Biesiedzinski, Interim Director 

       Don Schultz, Special Assistant to the President 

                  Dan Fey, Workforce Dean 

________________________________________________________________________                                                                                                            
 

WELCOME AND INTRODUCTIONS: 
Introductions were made by Ken Campbell and he welcomed and thanked everyone 
for being able to attend today’s meeting. 
 
NEW DEAN & NEW AUTOMOTIVE DIRECTOR 
The automotive department had a change in the Dean Department.  The automotive 
department is now under Workforce which is run by the newly hired, Dan Fey, who 
will now be the new dean in charge of Automotive. 
 
There is a new Director being hired and starting date is still being discussed. 
 
VERIFICATION OF CONTACT INFORAMATION 
Sheet was passed around and everyone was asked to update their current 
information. 
 
RECRUITMENT & ENROLLMENT 
Classes are full for Summer.  Fall classes have, so far, three students. 
 
REPORT ON THE SECOND SECTION OF MOPAR CAP 
The college has approved the second section of the CAP program.  This will enable 
more techs to get out there.  There was a concern that as techs retire, new techs 
need to be hired but there was a shortage.  This program will definitely benefit the 
Chrysler program. 
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BUDGET FOR CAP 
Ken Campbell reported that Chrysler gave $4,000 last year and will more than likely 
donate another $4000 this year.   
We also received $500 from the Tacoma Mopar Car Club once a year. 
 
REPORT FROM THE PORTLAND TRAINING CENTER 
There is a real problem with training.  The dealers do not want to send their techs to 
Portland for training because it is too expensive.  The training needs to continue at 
Shoreline Community College which makes it more affordable. 
 
SCHEDULE OF NEXT MEETING 
Please mark your calendars for the next meeting scheduled for Friday, October 10, 
from 11:30 am – 1:30 pm. 
 
Meeting adjourned 1:20 pm 
 
 
 


